## OAK BLUFFS HISTORICAL COMMISSION P.O. BOX 1327 OAK BLUFFS, MA 02557

December 18, 2006

MV Commission New York Ave Oak Bluffs, MA 02557

Dear Members of the Commission,

On Thursday, December 14<sup>th</sup>, Herb Putnam, Ben DeForest and Stacy Reilly presented their plans for rehabbing the Dreamland Garage on Oak Bluffs Avenue to our commission.

Our members were encouraged to see such careful attention to detail and to the obvious effort to restore some architectural integrity to one of the key buildings in the downtown business district.

For many years, the Dreamland Garage has been neglected. It has become an eyesore and has detracted from some of the more substantial buildings in the immediate area such as the Flying Horses, the new Co-op Bank building and Giordano's.

Our members voted to send a letter of support for this project and hope that the MV Commission will approve it quickly.

Balley

Sincerely,

Renee Balter, Chairman

**OBHC**